Oregon State University Retirement Association

Board Meeting Minutes – Friday, October 19, 2007

Members present:  Kathy Heath, Curt McCann, Kathy Meddaugh, Mike Rainbolt, Bill Smart, Barb Stuber, Gary Tiedeman, Jo Anne Trow, Shelly Houghtaling and Nancy Evans.  Former Board member Glenn Klein attended the meeting to report on the golf tournament.  Members not present:  Erin Haynes, Bobbye Koeper and Ken Krane. 

President Kathy Heath called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Luanne Lawrence, VP of University Advancement, gave an excellent presentation entitled, “The Jigsaw Pieces Are Now a Puzzle” that focused on OSU’s areas of arts & sciences, health sciences, innovation & enterprise, earth systems and natural resources.  These are the 5 areas of the University’s strategic plan. She showed the new ad for TV called “These Are Our Stories” featuring faculty and students. She also reported on the national and world news items that talk about OSU.  She spoke of the upcoming seven service centers—5 academic and 2 administrative.  Following her presentation, the Board presented Luanne with a certificate for a Lifetime Membership in OSURA.

Minutes of Meeting of September 14, 2007.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report.  OSURA State Account balance is -$2,234.07.

            OSURA Foundation Account balance is $12,043.54.

Committee Reports.
Golf Committee – Copies of the printed report from the committee were passed out to the Board.  Several items from the report were discussed. The number of participants was down, however, the food was great.  The event made money so that all expenses were covered.  The current committee has asked the Board to indicate that future committee members be selected from the list of event participants.  The committee very much appreciated all the work Shelly and her assistant Kate did accepting the reservations, etc.  Some suggestions were:  find a major sponsor of the event, give golf course prizes (rounds of golf), continue to have speakers who are involved in OSU golf, seek evaluations of the event, and consider timing of the tournament.

Member Services Committee –.  The Estate Planning program on October 2 was very successful with 150 attending.  A DVD of the workshop is available as well as on the OSURA website.  Several programs are planned for the future:  Faculty, Staff & Fitness, Pre-Retirement Workshop, a repeat of the PERS Workshop scheduled for March 4, 2008, and a health seminar.

Program Committee – Will be meeting the week of October 22nd.

Volunteer Committee – There was no report of upcoming opportunities.  Members are to check for emails from Shelly.
Old Business.

Retiree Directory  -- The directory has gone to printing and will be printed on a heavier stock of paper.  The question of posting the list of OSURA members on the OSURA website was discussed.  It was decided that the membership list would not be put on the web.

University Day – The OSURA information board was there as well as Bobbye Koeper and a team of OSURA greeters.

New Business.

Volunteer of the Year Award – The Board agreed that volunteer hours as well as participating on OSURA committees would be considered for eligibility for the Volunteer of the Year Award.  Current Board members are not eligible for the award.

Program Events – There was discussion of the following programs:  PERS presentation on March 4, Faculty, Staff & Fitness on January 9 and in April the Retirement Workshop for faculty and staff. 

OSU Training Days – This is scheduled for November 13 & 14, 9-9:50 am.  OSURA has been asked to participate.  Jo Anne Trow, Gary Tiedeman, and Nancy Evans will participate along with President Kathy Heath.  

Budget 2007-2008 Discussion – Treasurer Kathy Meddaugh presented a review of both the state account and the Foundation account expenses for the years of 2005 and 2006.  Issues related to the current budget are:  the number of newsletters produced annually, cost of printing the directory, program expenses, amount for scholarships, travel expenses for Board member(s), and the purchase of additional orange shirts for volunteers.  It was agreed that the line item for the “orange card” be deleted.  Kathy will submit a proposed budget by email.

Annual Meeting – It is scheduled for May 14, 2008.  Location and parking issues were discussed.  President Ray and Vice President Luanne Lawrence will be asked to be the featured speakers.

Newsletter – The fall edition is ready for publication.  New Board members are the front-page feature as well as the President’s Message and the coverage of the golf tournament.  It will be distributed to members of the last 2 years.

Basketball Tickets – The President’s Office has offered OSURA tickets to one of the men’s basketball games.  The Board submitted a request for the Iowa State game on November 30.

Other -- The next Board meeting will be November 16, 10am, President’s Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned at 11:50 am

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Evans, Secretary

